Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

TR-06164/

From: Tiffin Goodman [tgoodman@auburnwa.gov]

Sent: _ Thursday, June 18, 2009 2:40 PM

To: Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

Subject: RE: Fencing Project Near West Main Street in Auburn

Kathy,

The City is not goihg to pursue the project at this time due to a number of changes in the downtown, as well as the difficulty securing
the lease.

Thanks for checking in.

-Tiffin |

----- Original Message-----

From: Hunter, Kathy (UTC) [mailto:khunter@utc.wa.gov]
Sent: Thu 6/18/2009 2:36 PM

To: Tiffin Goodman .

Subject: Fencing Project Near West Main Street in Auburn

Hi Tiffin,

I work at the Utilities and Transportation Commission in Olympia. In
2006, the city of Auburn filed a grade crossing protective fund
application to pay for fencing near West Main Street in Auburn. The
Commission approved funding of the project in 2006, then rescinded the
order in 2007 because the city was unable to secure a lease with BNSF. 1
attached a copy of the last order issued for informational purposes.

I'm checking in to see if the city still wants to pursue this project or
not. Could you please respond to this e-mail.

Thank you.

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Office Telephone: (360) 664-1257



